
 

HB 1276 

Thursday, January 23, 2025 

 

 

Dear Honorable - House Government and Veterans Affairs Committee, 

 

 

I would strongly urge you to support and give a do pass to HB 1276. This is a fundamentally right of 

districts to raise money in a manner they see fit. District 16 is a political organization and should be 

deemed as a “public spirited organization”. Without this designation, districts all over the state that rely 

on the funding from average citizens through gun raffles would cease. This is a fundamental right of 

free speech. This is a fundamental right to champion and fund candidates the districts endorse and puts 

forward on the ballot. 

 

 

With respect, 

 

Chair: DeAnn Reed 

NDGOP D16 


